October 5, 2006
American TCB

Dear ATCB,

The purpose of this letter is to explain the changes in the ZM4e radio device, FCC ID I128RFID-

M4E-01. The changes are as follows.

o All components in the device were converted to the RoHS equivalent. The values and
manufactures did not change, with the exception of the component described in a separate
document provided by ThingMagic. Please refer to the document package provided by
ThingMagic for details. RoHS conversion involves the removal of hazardous materials
within the components. Verification testing was performed to ensure the same
performance as the original.

e A new Protocol was added. The new protocol affects the bandwidth of the transmitted
signal. Verification testing was performed to ensure that the new protocol met all the
technical requirements of CFR 47 Part 15.247. This addition has no affect on power

levels.
Regards,
Gus Medina

Compliance Engineer
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